Annual Meeting 2017:  Harvesting + Aeration = Great Progress
Lake restoration projects currently underway and their effectiveness were the main points of focus at the Seventh Annual Members Meeting of the Lake St. Catherine Conservation Fund, Inc. on Saturday July 22nd at the Wells Village School. The members learned the status of the new weed harvesting program, the effectiveness of the five year aeration program and new projects currently planned.  The results are positive, startlingly positive!

Members showed great interest in the new weed harvesting program. The LSCCF purchased a used weed harvester earlier this year. The used machine required some maintenance but is now fully functional and has removed over 200 cubic yards of weed material from the lake. Our Vermont DEC harvesting permit limits the areas of Little Lake that can be harvested. Nevertheless over half of the Little Lake is currently programmed for weed harvesting. Shore owners that have had the weed harvester operate near their property commented that this new, used machine is very effective in removing nuisance weeds and allowing accustomed uses including boating and fishing.  A grant of $17,960, recently awarded to the Town of Wells by Vermont DEC, will be passed on to the Conservation Fund to help finance the harvesting program.
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Harvester leaving off-load site in northwest Little Lake

A review of the five year aeration program operating in Little Lake was another big topic. The first part of this program was initiated on the east side of Little Lake and has been oxygenating through 12 diffusers for the past 5 years.  The purpose of the aeration project is to increase the dissolved oxygen content of the water column causing beneficial bacteria to rapidly decompose the organic sediments that have filled in Little Lake over hundreds of years.  The average depth at these diffusers has increased from 5 feet to the top of the sediment to almost 10 feet — an average increase in the depth of the lake of that part of the lake of 1 foot per year.  The new west side project has 14 diffusers and has experienced a depth increase of 2 feet in its first year.  Coupled with the harvesting project, aeration has proven to be a winner for all participants including fishermen who delight in fishing near diffusers where aerated water makes small fish happy who in turn feed the lunkers.

Other projects of the Conservation Fund include a dredging project currently waiting for Vermont DEC wetlands staff to approve an economical waste disposal method.  Also mentioned was a proposed project to remove the old partly submerged dam on the outlet channel to improve flow and allow the harvester access to the southernmost end of the Lake.

Also mentioned was a grant from Vermont DEC recently awarded to the Conservation Fund through the Town of Wells for $ 17,960.  These funds will help finance this important lake restoration work, which, in just the first three weeks of operation, has removed over 200 yards of nuisance plant material.
The proposed slate of Board members was voted in and members approved a 100% increase in annual dues from $ 50 to $ 100, in part because of the amazing progress being experienced on Little Lake.  Officers for this coming year are Bill Steinmetz, President, David Emmons, Vice President, Dennis Stark, Treasurer and R. Lee Evans, Secretary.  The other Directors on the board are Fran Gilman, Bob Short, Paul Labas, Tina Peterson, Jennifer McDermott, Tim Makepeace, and Joel Pliner.  

Many thanks to our members for their support, the voters in Wells for consistently funding the Conservation Fund through ballot items, and the Wells Village School for the use of their gym.

